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Ministry of Health, 

                                                                        “Suwasiripaya”, 

                                                                        385, Baddegama Wimalawansa Mw, 

                                                                        Colombo -10 

                                                                          

                         22.08.2012 

 

Provincial Secretaries of Health Services, 

Provincial / Regional Directors of Health Services, 

Directors of Teaching/General Hospitals, 

Medical Superintendents of Base Hospitals, 

District Medical Officers of Divisional Hospitals, 

Heads of Specialized Campaigns & All Heads of Institutions concerned. 

 

Annual Transfer of Grade Medical Officers – 2013 (Noted List) 

 

The following Grade Medical Officers are noted for Annual Transfer 2013 by 31.12.2012 as they 

have already completed / will be completing four years of service in their present stations. 

Officers who have reported on or before 31.12.2009 will be noted for transfers under the Annual 

Transfers 2013. Stations mentioned against their names will be falling vacant with effect from 

01/01/2013. (You can reach this list of Annual Transfer 2013 of Grade Medical Officers in the 

Ministry of Health website www.health.gov.lk) 

 

Names of  Medical Officers who have reported by post intern appointments, North and East 

transfers, Special appeal transfers and special list transfers within the year 2009, are also been 

included in this list. But if they wish to stay in their present stations till completion of 04 years, 

they should appeal to do so. If Medical Officers with completion of age 53+ or 54+ as well as 

59+ years on 15.08.2012, who wish to stay in their  present stations, they also should  appeal to 

do so. Those who do not appeal to stay will be considered for transfer and new station will be 

assigned.  

Medical Officers who are on temporary attachments after PGIM training programmes should 

also apply for Annual transfers. 

 

All Heads of institutions and Medical officers are kindly requested to inform of any 

omissions/corrections in the noted list on or before 03.09.2012 to the following address.  

 

Dr.Lal Panapitiya - Director (Medical Services) 

Ministry of Health 

“Suwasiripaya” 

385, Rev.Baddegama Wimalawansa Mawatha  

Colombo 10 

 

Please note that the Medical Officers should apply for the Annual transfers 2013 when the 

amended noted list will be published probably on 10.09.2012.  

 

 

 

 

Dr. Y.D. Nihal Jayathilake 

Secretary, 

Ministry of Health 

http://www.health.gov.lk/

